R E P O R T 

Annual Meeting of the Commission on Business Cooperation 

of the Union of Baltic Cities, Kaunas, May 15-17, 2003

The Commission on Business Cooperation focused mainly on its motto for this year meeting "E-dimension: Public and Private partnership". Initially it was planned to discuss the three main topics, namely e-dimension, innovations via technological parks and business incubators, and formation of the Municipal budgets: Accumulation of funds for the EU investment projects. The prior meetings in Liepaja and Tampere highlighted the themes of e-dimension and business incubators to be treated at the Meeting in Kaunas, however, due to the shortage of time, there were no discussions regarding the topic of the formation of the Municipal budgets and accumulation of the funds for the EU investment projects. 

The get-together dinner of May 15 gave a chance for 31 participants from 18 cities to get to know each other and exchange ideas about the up-coming seminars. 

The seminars of May 16 mainly dealt with the topics of e-dimension and innovations via technological parks and business incubators. The presentations were delivered by the representatives from Tampere, Vilnius, Klaipeda and Kaunas. Among the speakers were representatives from both the public and private sector, which gave a possibility for them have a fruitful discussion about the issues.

In the afternoon the same day, the participants were invited to visit the annual exhibition "Kaunas 20036: Contacts. Business. Science. Investment". The perspectives of Kaunas economical development as well as a number of Kaunas companies and their production were presented in the exhibition.  

The presentations and discussions concerning the e-dimension and the innovations via technological parks and business incubators provided new ideas for the participants, provided information about the progress of the on-going projects. However, there were no proposals or discussions about new projects. 

All the participants acknowledged that the three topics are very important for all the cities and should be developed in other meetings as well. The e-dimension issues can be discussed in cooperation with the IS Commission of the UBC. 

On May 17, the organizational questions about the future activity of the Business Cooperation Commission were discussed. As far as organizational issues were concerned, Mr. Vytautas Juodagalvis proposed to establish the BCC Secretariat in Kaunas City, which was approved by the participants. The Administration of Kaunas City has planned to appoint a part of person to be responsible for the Secretariat.

Tallinn was proposed as a meeting place of the Commission for 2005. However, as there were no participants from Tallinn, this question still has to be discussed with representatives from Tallinn. 

The Annual Meeting of the Business Commission was accompanied by a great number of cultural events of the traditional celebration of Kaunas City Day, which provided all the participants a chance to get acquainted with the City of Kaunas. 

The next meeting of the Commission is agreed to be held in Växjö. 

